MINUTES – April 12, 2010
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, April 12, 2010 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Ty Tracy, Jeff Tate, Judy Karchner, Denny Fetzer, Joe Riffle, and Stephanie Rizor, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Village Administrator Bob Rickard, Karen Schepman, Mary Beth Fiser, Steven Wyatt, and Corey Speweik. Chief Roy Whitehead entered at 7:01pm.
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting on March 22 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION-   Corey Speweik introduced Mary Beth Fiser as a Judge for candidate for Sandusky County Court-Clyde. Ms. Fiser indicated she has enjoyed filling in for Judge Dewey and Judge Adams in the past, and if elected, looks forward to working with all Judges for the better of the County.  The position is part time and would allow Ms. Fiser to continue with her private law practice.  
CORRESPONDENCE-  Runion reported a Certificate of Recognition plaque was presented to Mike Pendleton on April 6th, by Jane Garling, on behalf of the Village.  Pendleton was listed in The Runner magazine as one of the Ohio Track Coaches of the Year.  
OLD BUSINESS- None.
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle - No report.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner - No report.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Rizor reported TMACOG will have a membership reception at the Fremont Airport on April 29. Rizor and Tracy will attend this event. 
Rizor reported in order to apply for grant money to demolish the abandoned Theater building on Main St., the Village must own the property. Rickard and Whitehead offered to check on other possible ways to demolish the building.   

FINANCE – Tracy reported the committee reviewed advertising in the Sandusky County Visitor’s guide. The committee agreed the advertising costs are not feasible at this time.
Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1492 in the amount of $70,773.80, Tate second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Tate, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, and Rizor. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  

PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate reported the manhole on Erie Street needed more stone. Rickard will check on it.
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RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer presented the list of recommendations for the 2010 pool staff. 
Tracy made a motion to enter into executive session at 7:17pm to consider employment of the pool staff recommendations, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas- Tracy, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, Rizor, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  


Present in executive session were Mayor Harman, Kuhlman, Runion, Rickard, Whitehead, Tracy, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, Rizor, and Tate.

Tracy made a motion to enter into open session at 7:28pm, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas- Tracy, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, Rizor, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0 
The pool staff will not be appointed at this time. 
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Bob Rickard reported: 
· NEW PROJECTS: 

· Replaced a water valve on Lueke Avenue.
· Removed trees and will be trimming trees from power lines.
· AMP will provide assistance for line work throughout the Village. 
· Working on costs to grease inside of water tower.
· PROJECT UPDATE: 
· Raw Water Line Construction – R.A. Bores will be completing the final restoration as soon as asphalt is available.
· Well Field Development – The OEPA sent the comment letter regarding the Permit to Install (PTI) review. All of the comments were minor, and PDG will address the comments this week.
· Sewer Separation – OEPA has approved the PTI. The Environmental Assessment (EA) for the project is not complete. PDG will continue to finalize the project to prepare for bids.
· Traffic light upgrade – Materials are in and the project will begin this week. Checking with ODOT on the possibility of installing a spare controller on the light at Lime and First.
· Utility building expansion – Met with Scott Schroeder of PDG, and the final plans, with 3 alternates (paving parking lot, sidewalk, and standby generation) will be available for review.

· GRANTS:
· OSS Solid Waste District grant application (2011) was not selected for funding.
·  OSS Solid Waste District funding will be due June 30th, if we apply for this round it will have a 20% match.  Suggestions are needed to use the 2009 amount of$2,500.00 before the next funding round is due or we will lose the money. Rickard requested a committee meeting, and Council suggested it be used to purchase benches for the parks or for downtown.
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VILLAGE ADIMINISTRATOR CONTINUED: 
· MEETINGS: 

· Attended Gorsuch Participants meeting on Wednesday, April 7 at AMP headquarter in Columbus.
· EPA/Ohio Rural Water Association will be having a training session in Pemberville on April 21. Rickard, Don Johnson, and Keith Kruse will be attending.
· Ohio Rural Water Association will have a one day session on meters, backflow, and automatic meter reading. Don Johnson will attend this session on April 28th. 
· OTHER: 
· Ben Gittus has been approved to work in the water plant lab. He will be certified at a later time.
· Lloyd Lohmann has retired. The position of part-time seasonal mower will be advertised in The Press. Council requested the hours be divided equally between the two part-time people working this position. 
· John Courtney is reviewing the electric rate proposal (from AMP) for Martin Marietta.
POLICE DEPARTMENT –  Chief Roy Whitehead discussed  with Jane Garling and Rickard,  the safety of children crossing Lime Street, on the way to and from school. The following options will be explored; painting the crosswalks, installing Pedestrian signs, operate the traffic light during the day, and/or renew the crossing guard program through the school. The Police Department currently helps children cross, and will continue until the issues are resolved.
Chief Whitehead reported Officer Katie Richards will attend a class on May 27 at BGSU for dispatchers. 

Chief Whitehead presented the monthly report, and shared a thank you note from Eric Hart. Hart attended classes earlier this month, and was grateful for the opportunity from Council.
Chief Whitehead requested permission to send Sgt. Tom Gearheart to Twinsburg, OH to attend a free class (May 17-19) on traffic stops and roadside interrogations.  Riffle made a motion to allow Sgt. Gearheart to attend class in Twinsburg, Ohio on May 17-19, including rooms not to exceed $330.00, and $30.00per day for meals. Tate second. VOTE-Yeas- Riffle, Tate, Fetzer, Karchner, Rizor, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. 
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion presented the following Ordinances and Resolution for Council’s consideration:



ORDINANCE #10-2010: AMP PURCHASES OF LONG TERM POWER RESOURCES – 2nd  READING.

 

ORDINANCE #11-2010: SEVENTH MODIFICATION TO THE NWASG POOL – 2nd READING.
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CLERK-TREASURER CONTINUED:   


ORDINANCE #12-2010:  CONTRACT WITH PDG FOR THE EXPANSION OF THE UTILITY BUILDING- 1st  Reading  


ORDINANCE #13-2010:  CONTRACT AMENDMENT WITH PDG FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES FOR THE WELL FIELD AND RAW WATERLINE IMPROVEMENTS PROJECTS -  Tate made a motion to suspend the rules, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. . Tate made a motion to adopt Ordinance #13-2010, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner,  Riffle, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. 


RESOLUTION #14-2010: AUTHORIZING TO APPLY FOR, ACCEPT AND ENTER INTO A  WATER POLLUTION CONTROL LOAN FUND AGREEMENT FOR CONSTRUCTION OF WASTEWATER FACILITIES -  Tate made a motion to suspend the rules, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner,  Riffle, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. . Tate made a motion to adopt Resolution #14-2010, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
Runion reported the Auditor of State classes were very helpful this year. 
 NEW BUSINESS- None
 MAYOR’S REPORT- Mayor Harman read a proclamation designating the month of May as Motorcycle Awareness Month. 
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:00p.m. 
                                                                                _________________________

 




                          Mayor Richard A. Harman

____________________________
Barbara J. Runion, Clerk-Treasurer



                                                                                                                             

